
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 2025 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am writing to you to thank you for your support in ensuring that our pupils come to school in 
a safe, focused and happy environment.  
 
Our school uniform expectations are an integral part of our standards at Houlton School; we 
expect all pupils to maintain them each day. By upholding the uniform non-negotiables around 
the school site, we are engaging with our young people to show them that even the smallest 
of behaviours will be noticed and addressed. Our belief is that this vigilance will result in even 
more positive behaviours school-wide, allowing our entire school community, and your child, 
to thrive.  
 
For this reason, we are putting our focus back on to uniform during our final half term. We 
understand that over the course of a busy morning, it may be difficult to check each individual 
aspect of your child’s uniform before they leave the house. To support you and your child with 
this, we have created an at-a-glance guide for you. We hope that this will be helpful in allowing 
for a quick uniform check in the morning, thereby avoiding any uncertainty or unwanted 
consequences at school (as set out in our Positive Behaviour Policy). This same document 
will be provided to our staff, so that your child can be confident that they will be working from 
the same set of standards; ensuring clarity for all. Four key areas of focus will be: hoodies, 
jewellery, phones and make-up. Where these are found onsite, they will be confiscated and 
left at reception for parents to collect. To avoid this inconvenience for you, please encourage 
your child to remove these items before coming to school and hand in their mobile phone to 
their tutor each morning. 
 
Through working together, we have no doubt that we can build more positivity into all of our 
interactions at Houlton. We want nothing more than to see our pupils flourish and, with your 
help, we know that we can achieve this.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Mrs. S. Warde.  
Assistant Principal for Behaviour, Attendance and Restorative Practice. 



 
 
 
 



 
 

 



 
 
 

 


